
THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY AND COUNTY OF SWANSEA 

FAIRWOOD AND CLYNE COMMON (CL15) 

COMMONS ACT 2006 SECTION 38 

 

The Council of the City and County of Swansea has applied to the Welsh Ministers for 
consent under section 38 of the Commons Act 2006 to carry out restricted works on 
Fairwood and Clyne Common (CL15). 
 
The proposed works are the development of a shared use path for use by pedestrians, 
equestrian users and cyclists from Mayals Road, Mayals to the Glebe, Bishopston 
passing across the common along the southern side of the B4436 highway.  The 
proposed works are 3 metres wide with 1.5 metre verges either side (6 metres in total 
width).   
 
The total area of Common Land required will be 7,400 square metres.  Although this 
would result in a reduction of the overall area of the Common Land available for other 
purposes, the resulting path will provide a much needed and desired amenity for the 
public.  It will provide a link for users along the busy B4436 from Bishopston and 
Murton to the newly installed active travel facility at Mayals Road which has links with 
the National Cycle Network Route No. 4 along Mumbles Road and beyond.  During 
the works temporary fencing will be erected as a safety measure. 
 
A copy of the application form and map showing the proposed works can be inspected 
at the offices of The Council of the City and County of Swansea, Civic Centre, 
Oystermouth Road, Swansea SA1 3SN between the hours of 09:00 am and 4:30 pm 
weekdays (not public holidays) until the 21st December 2022. A copy of the application 
may be obtained by writing to the Chief Legal Officer at the above address and quoting 
reference DGC-00266903/KAO. 
 
Any objections or representations should be sent in writing ON or BEFORE that date 
to Planning and Environment Decisions Wales at Crown Buildings, Cathays Park, 
Cardiff, CF10 3NQ, or PEDW.Casework@gov.wales Letters sent to Planning and 
Environment Decisions Wales cannot be treated as confidential. They will be copied 
to the applicant and possibly to other interested parties.  
 
 
Dated the 21st November 2022 
 
Tracey Meredith  
Chief Legal Officer 
 

 

 


